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September 2, 2004

Rules Docket (AGC-10)

Federal Aviation Administration

800 Independence Avenue, S.W.

Washington, D.C.  20591

SUBJECT: 
Comments regarding the Part 121 mail linehaul taper methodology

The Department of Transportation with the support of both the carriers and the USPO has subscribed to a “No retroactive rate policy”.  Frontier fundamentally supports this concept in a stable environment.  This last ten months has been anything but stable from the implementation of RSIA, to the extreme volatility of the fuel markets, to the less than smooth implementation of the new Postal computer system designed for RSIA.

The carriers themselves are not stable as is seen by carriers going out of business and attempts to adjust to “Pool” philosophy and mail pay issues.

The Department of Transportation has been less than timely with response and directive and when they have come out with them, they make carriers feel guilty because we benefited from the delays.  This direct disconnect with the industry is what leads to our concern over new methodologies without the time tested process of public notice so that the DOT can have the benefit of the industries and Postal perspective.

In particular the Linehaul taper for the Part 121 needs further discussion before implementing such a dramatic departure from prior methodology.  The taper should be rescinded and direct discussion with the carriers and the Post Office could render either direct support for this concept or a better method by which the Department could ascertain the rate.

The one fact that is clear in the last ten months is that the “Bush” airlines have been the recipient of three significant decreases to the mail rate that have not only put carriers out of business but has contributed to an instability with the remaining carriers due to the additional increases in the cost of fuel.  The Department is now considering a fuel rate adjustment that will come out over two years since the last rate adjustment.  It does our company no good to have the Department feel “guilty” for such delayed data, when for the last six months we have seen Postal revenues drop by 50%+ percent in many cases.  The carriers that remain serving the communities in the state of Alaska need things to happen predictably and slowly, especially when it concerns the single largest revenue stream.

Frontier stands by its submitted data, but does not stand by the methodology that was never really discussed with interested parties.  Frontier recommended that the DOT not put out a new Terminal rate until fully considering the not only the impacts of the new rates but more importantly to take into consideration the rising cost of fuel, which was not taken into account on the prior issued Bush Linehaul rates.  In light of this, we strongly feel the taper should be rescinded immediately until further discussion can take place and the fuel rate adjustment should be at least retroactive to the start of the RSIA.

If you have any questions regarding these comments or if you would like to meet with our company regarding ideas on a linehaul taper, please feel free to contact me at 907-474-1739 x233 or 

Sincerely,

Robert M. Hajdukovich

Director of Operations

Frontier Flying Service, Inc.
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